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Minutes of Meeting held on Monday 3 May 2010

in The Hugh Miller Institute

Present:

Community Councillors: Anne Short (Chairwoman), Jane Clunas, Douglas McPhee, Vivienne Griffiths,  Douglas Cooper, John Wood, Julie Penwright

Youth Representatives: None present

Highland Councillors: Cllr David Alston, Cllr Craig Fraser

Northern Constabulary: PC Williams

Community Council Secretary: Estelle Ellwood

Item
Details
Action

1
Chairwoman’s Welcome 

Anne welcomed the Councillors to the meeting. She also welcomed Julie Penwright to her first meeting and welcomed Cllr Fraser back.

Apologies- Lynne Sproull, Ronald Young, Bob Clunas, Paige Shepherd



2
Approval of previous minutes

     Proposed: Vivienne Griffiths                    Seconded:  Jane Clunas




3
Youth Issues




3.1
Cromarty Primary School

Jane advised that 6 applicants will be interviewed for the post of Head Teacher on 19 May. The recruited person will start on the return to school in August.

The HMIE inspection will take place at the school on 8/9 June. This will be managed by the Acting Head Teacher, Mr Alan Danson.

The annual cycle ride, organised by the Parent Teachers Association will take place on Saturday 8 May, running from Cromarty to Jemimaville.




4
Police Report

PC Williams stated that there had been 32 incidents reported since the last meeting. He advised that:-

· a computer has been stolen from a house in Townlands Park

· a fence post has been pushed into the drain outside Victoria Hall which has damaged the main sewer and blocked the toilets in the hall behind the kitchen. Scottish Water have visited the site but will need to carry out extensive remedial work next week

· the Bikers Rally was very quiet with no incidents reported




5


Matters arising from previous meeting


5.1
3.3 Basketball Net
Vivienne asked Nick Bates to look at the net as requested but was unable to find anything wrong with it.








5.2
5.2 Kings Route Board
The board is still in situ but Ronald has been working away a lot recently.


RY

5.3
5.5  Public Car Sharing
Anne has not been able to speak to the lady who put up the notices requesting a lift to Culbokie.


AS

5.4
12.3 Public Toilets

David and Craig will be speaking to the various establishments in Cromarty about the Highland Comfort Scheme with a view to introducing it in Cromarty as soon as possible.

It was also recorded that the portaloo has been delivered and it is an eyesore.




5.5
14.2 Gillian McNaught – Cromarty Primary School Parent Council
Anne has advised Gillian that the Councillors have agreed to support an application for  £500 from the Common Good Fund towards the cost of transport for swimming lessons this year, but that they cannot commit to an application for funding for 3 years.




5.6
14.3 Gillian McNaught – Cromarty Primary School Parent Council
Anne has advised Gillian that the Councillors have rejected the application for £345 from the Common Good Fund for the reprint of the book as a contribution was made towards the original print costs.




5.7
14.4 Isobel Tallach

Isobel has provided cost details to Anne and has asked for £200 towards the transport costs of taking the youngsters to the Sunday School weekend. The Councillors supported the application. Anne will advise Isobel accordingly.


AS

5.8
Philip Waite – Core Paths – Gaelic- English signs
Anne advised Philip that the Councillors had agreed that the signs should be provided in English/ Gaelic only when signs had to be replaced or new signs provided.




5.9
Cromarty Firth Port Authority – Stake holder Panel

Anne has advised Captain Ken Gray that Ronald Young has been nominated again.



6
Gaelic Chapel  (Item to be retained on the agenda.)

Craig will be arranging a meeting of the new Trust members soon.








7
Community Councillors’ Portfolios - Updates

This item will be retained on the Agenda to provide an opportunity for Councillors to give an update on their portfolio items. 

Douglas McPhee – Public Transport

Douglas reported that there had been a number of occasions when the bus had not turned up or broken down during the month.  Again, passengers did not receive a satisfactory service when they rang Stagecoach to make enquiries about buses failing to turn up.

He also said that it had not been advertised that a limited Saturday service would run today as it is a Bank Holiday. The new timetable was due out today but Douglas has been told that it won’t be issued until 17 May.

Craig said that he had spoken to a number of passengers who said that the service was poor. They also expressed concerns about the ability of the bus service to cope with extra passengers when the new properties are built in Fortrose and North Kessock. He also spoke to a couple of drivers, who said that a number of drivers had left recently, and that morale was very poor.

Anne advised that she had spoken to Mary Scanlon (Highland & Islands MSP) when she came to Cromarty about problems with the local bus service, and she said that she would take it up as a local issue. Anne will chase her for a response in a few weeks.

Anne asked Douglas to keep a record of all buses failing to turn up, or breaking down on route so that she could pass this on to Di Agnew

John Wood – Road Resurfacing

John said that Church Street is full of potholes and the state of the road is deteriorating. David said that the resurfacing of Church Street is still scheduled to take place later this year. Anne will speak to Di Agnew about the next Environmental meeting and suggest that a walk around should take place at that meeting.

John Wood/ Jane Clunas – Cromarty Allotments and Gardens Society
John said that CAGS are going to do another survey to see who still wants an allotment, and what size of allotment. Plans are progressing with Major Phipps for a 5-year lease for the Daffodil Field. This should create about 9 allotments, but will require a substantial amount of work to make it suitable. There are a number of people interested in this site. John and Jane are still pursuing the use of one of Evan McBean’s field with him too.

John recorded his thanks to Cllr David Alston and Cllr Billy Barclay with their help and support in this matter.

Jane Clunas- Cromarty Leaflets and Walks Leaflets

Jane advised that the new leaflets have been distributed to all businesses in Cromarty and everyone on the list.

Jane Clunas – Guide Book
Jane said that the Guide Book has now gone to print. She recorded thanks to David and Vivienne for proofreading it.


DMcP

AS





8
Highland Council – Review of Community Councils

The documentation issued by the Highland Council about the Review of Community Councils has been circulated to all Councillors for information and comment. This provided details of the boundaries for Community Councils, a review of the framework  which Community Councils should adhere to and a revised draft Constitution for Community Councils.

The Councillors commented that the documentation stated that a Community Council should consist of 7 members. This Council has always run with 10 members and feels that to be a more appropriate number.

Anne will feed this back. She will also say that this Council prefers to hold elections every 2 years but only for half the number of Councillors. This means that a new Council is made up of 5 existing members and 5 new members every 2 years.
AS

9
Community Council Elections

As the General Election is to be held on Thursday 6 May, the Community Council is not permitted to hold its election in the same month. This has now been deferred until Thursday 7 October. Anne had already spoken to the Councillors who were due to stand down and they have all agreed to stay on the Council until the election. Anne/ Estelle will work out the timetable for press adverts/ posters etc.


AS/EE

10
Victoria Hall

Vivienne provided an update:-

· the new bank accounts have been set up

· the new HMRC account has been set up

· the transfer of the lease and the assets is in the hands of the Solicitor

· the first meeting of the new VHMC took place on 13 April

· some minor repairs have been made 

· a general review of the hall and its facilities is taking place and will be discussed at the next meeting on 13 May

· need to create a budget for income and projected expenditure

· Sheila Currie has agreed to take on the project looking at the Energy Audit and possibilities

· The OSCR have given consent for the charitable status to be removed

Anne thanked Vivienne and Estelle for all their time and efforts on behalf of the Councillors and thanks were also recorded to Sheila Currie for taking on the energy project.




11

11.1

11.2

11.3


Treasurer’s Report at 03.05.2010

Income: (21.03.2010 to 02.05.2010)

Walks leaflet sales 



£15.00

Guide book sales



£30.00

Total income:


 
            £45.00
Expenditure:

Secretarial expense: April(paid 3rd May)
   £50.00  

Total expenditure:
           
                          £50.00

Accounts Payable balance:       Nil

Accounts Receivable balance:  Nil

Bank & Cash in hand balances at  03.05.2010  =    £40,810.14







12

12.1

12.2 

12.3

12.4

12.5

12.6

12.7

12.8


Highland Councillor’s Report

Beach Clean

Thanks were recorded to Mary Bowers for organising an impromptu beach clean up after the storms in early April had left a lot of debris on the Links.

Craig suggested that a plan for a monthly beach clean should be put in place to be held on the first Saturday of every month.

Bin at South Suitor

The normal refuse wagon cannot get up the last part of the road to empty the bin so arrangements have been put in place for Bobby to go up with a tractor and bring the bin down to Kip and Theresa’s where it will be emptied on a Wednesday. This has been agreed with Ian Hay.

Fallen Tree

A large tree has fallen on the 100 Steps Path, part of it has been removed from the path but it is still a danger to people using the path. Craig has spoken to Philip Waite, as it is a Core Path, and asked him to write to Mr Nightingale to ask him to arrange removal of the tree.

Grit Bins

Craig advised that he and Bobby removed the grit bin from in front of the harbour as it was badly damaged and an eyesore to tourists arriving by coach outside The Royal. He has spoken to Ian Hay and asked him to arrange removal of other damaged grit bins.

Recycling Issues

John asked about plans for more plastic recycling e.g. plastic packaging and plastic bags, as he is aware that this is available in other parts of the country. David will look into this.

Jane also commented that many people are making good use of their blue recycling bins and that these should now be collected more regularly than every 4 weeks at present. As people use the green general waste bins less, perhaps these could be emptied fortnightly and the blue bins fortnightly? David will look into this. 

Reeds Loop Path

David advised that Philip Waite has looked at the storm damage on the Reeds Loop Path and the possible remedial work required. However longer term, the path will not survive. Jane said that the new owners of Clunes House have said that they would contribute to the cots of remedial work if required.

New Gate at HMI

David said that the Roads Department had installed the gate at the end of the ramp to prevent children from running out into the road. However, the gate makes it difficult for wheelchair users to access the ramp. He will speak to the Property Department about this matter.

Steps to Links

Craig said that the old steps down to the Links are very dangerous, as there is almost a 2-ft drop. This needs to be made safe/ or access should be closed. Anne agreed to talk to Jim Mallows about this.

DA

DA

DA

AS

13


Planning

Highland Councillors do not participate in planning related discussions and are not present for this Agenda item.

There were no planning matters to discuss.


14


Correspondence




14.1
Fran Tilbrook

The Cromarty 2007 Committee obtained funds for a Homecoming Beacon on the harbour but this was not as successful as anticipated as there were problems with fuels/ gusty winds and Health and Safety hazards.

The funding needs to be spent, so Fran has written to the Councillors to ask their views on whether the funding should be used to provide for a Homecoming Flagpole instead. 

Generally, the Councillors were not in favour of this suggestion, and some suggested that trees should be provided instead. Anne will speak to Fran.


AS

14.2
Thomas Ledingham, Planning Aid for Scotland (PAS)

Mr Ledingham is visiting Community Councils to give a presentation on the advice and services offered by the organisation. He has been invited to attend the next meeting on Monday 31 May.




14.3
Cromarty Primary School

An application has been received from the school for £550 towards the transport costs of taking 21 children on the Outward Bound trip to Fort William on 10-14 May. The actual cost of the trip for each child is about £320 but parents are being asked to pay £200. The councillors supported the application but agreed that this means that over £1k has now been given to the school out of this year’s Common Good Fund and so it would not be possible to support any more applications.




14.4
Highland Council Libraries

The Highland Council has to make huge savings in its budgets over the next few years. The public library service is under threat and a number of libraries are being considered for possible closure (this could include Cromarty – or hours could be reduced) A. group of librarians are appealing to Community Councils to pass this message on to their local communities. Members of the public can register their concerns with local Councillors, at their Ward Forums and on the Highland Council website at http://www.highland.gov.uk/yourcouncil/news/blog/ 




15
A.O.B.


15.1
Bowling Club

The Bowling Club would like to create a new logo which would depict the 3 boars. David said that this would be all right as long as they do not include the crown logo.




15.2
Nigg Yard

David advised that DSM has purchased the site adjacent to the Nigg Yard and are in negotiation with KBR and the Wakelyn Trust over the purchase of the rest of the site. They plan to use 10% of the site for decommissioning purposes and then may use some of the site for renewables. If KBR and Wakelyn block the purchase then the Highland Council will try for a compulsory purchase.




15.3
Moto Guzzi Bikers Rally

Douglas McPhee advised that the Bikers had held a raffle and donated the proceeds of £157 to the Youth Café.

The Councillors agreed that the rally was very well planned and organised, and extremely quiet compared to other similar events which have taken place in Cromarty. It was agreed that Estelle should write to Gavin Meldrum accordingly, and advise him that they would be welcome to hold a similar event next year.


EE


Anne thanked everyone for attending and for their input.

Date of Next Meeting

Monday 31 May 2010 at 7.30pm

in the Hugh Miller Institute







MINUTES APPROVED ON 31/05/10
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